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Pro-Life January Brings 
Talks, Displays, Walks 
 
January, the Sanctity of Human Life Month, offers 
special possibilities for churches and individuals to 
honor God’s gift of life. 
 
Along with offering prayers and sermons upholding 
life, pastors can invite representatives from local 
pregnancy support centers to speak and bring 
information about their life-affirming services 
(please see pregnancy center directory in this issue). 
 
Sanctity of Human Life Sunday is Jan. 19, but special 
observances honoring life are fitting throughout 
January, according to Jon Lindgren, head of Right to 
Life of the Central Coast. 
 
Pastors can arrange with Jon, telephone (805) 478-
6359, e-mail liferock777@gmail.com, for a display 
of 18-inch white crosses in their churchyards 
memorializing those lost to abortion. He would very 
much appreciate hearing from anyone who can lend 
a hand with setting up the crosses on Saturdays,  
Jan. 4, or Jan. 11. 
 
The 2025 national March for Life in Washington, 
D.C., on Friday, Jan. 24, will have the theme “Life: 
Why We March.” Although it is too far away for most 
Central Coast residents, walks in two nearby 
California cities will take place before and after the 
national March. 
 
Los Angeles OneLife LA 
 
In Los Angeles, OneLife LA 2025, with the theme 
“Let Us Stand Up Together,” will begin with 
assembly at noon Saturday, Jan. 18, at La Placita – 
Our Lady of the Angels Catholic Church, 535 N. 
Main St. at the corner of Paseo Luis Olivares. 
 
An expected 20,000+ walkers will set off at 12:30 
p.m. for the L.A. State Historic Park near Chinatown. 
The OneLife LA Festival there will feature speakers, 
live music, and food trucks. A Requiem Mass for the 
Unborn with Archbishop Jose Gomez will conclude 
the day at 5 p.m. at Our Lady of the Angels 

Cathedral. More information can be found at 
www.OneLifeLA.org. 
 
San Francisco West Coast Walk for Life 
 
In San Francisco, the 21st West Coast Walk for Life 
will take place on Saturday, Jan. 25. A Silent No 
More Awareness Campaign with Georgette Forney 
and Frank Pavone of Priests for Life is scheduled 
from 10:45 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. at the Civic Center 
Plaza. The Plaza will have an array of pro-life 
information and education booths from 11 a.m.to 
12:30 p.m. 
 
The main event program at the Plaza will begin at 
12:30 p.m. and will feature four compelling 
speakers: 
 
 Ryan Bomberger, 

who was conceived 
through rape but 
whose mother chose 
life for him. He was 
adopted into a 
multiracial Christian 
family of 13 
children, 10 of them 
adopted. He is an 
Emmy-award 
winning creative 
professional who, with his wife Bethany, 
founded the life-affirming nonprofit Radiance 
Foundation. 

 
 Sister Deirdre “Dede” 

Byrne, a pro-life 
advocate and career 
U.S. Army medical 
doctor who served in 
Afghanistan. After 
retiring from the Army 
as a colonel, she 
professed her final 
vows as a member of 
the Little Workers of 
the Sacred Hearts of Jesus and Mary in 2011. 

 
continued next page 
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(continued from page 2)     
 
 Kelly Lester, whose 

life has been 
redeemed from 
molestation, rape, 
abortions, 
pornography, and 
prostitution. Now a 
wife and mother of 
six, her current pro-
life work includes 
outreach and government engagement for Abby 
Johnson’s And Then There Were None ministry, 
which saves abortion workers from the culture of 
death. 

 
 The Rev. Clenard 

Howard Childress, 
Jr. of Montclair, 
N.J., a veteran 
pro-life warrior in 
the black 
community and 
senior pastor of 
the New Calvary 
Baptist Church. 
He has been an honored speaker at nearly every 
West Coast Walk for Life. 

 
At about 1:30 p.m., tens of thousands of participants 
will start a trek two miles down Market Street to the 
Ferry Building. Information can be found at 
www.walkforlifewc.com. 
 

40 Days for Life Saves 
7 in Fall Campaigns 
 
Leaders of 40 Days for Life in Santa Maria and San 
Luis Obispo report the joyful news that seven lives 
were saved during the fall campaign of fasting, 
prayer, and peaceful vigils outside Planned 
Parenthood abortion centers from Sept 25 to Nov. 3. 
 
Santa Maria sidewalk counselor and 40 Days leader 
Hilda Cabal credited the decisions for life to the 

grace of God and prayers of many volunteers—
about 100 who signed up in Santa Maria for weekly 
prayer hours plus numerous others who came to 
pray. 
 
What Abortion Really Is 
 
She described an event from the second day of the 
campaign: “A car with a young couple pulled into 
the Planned Parenthood parking lot. The young man 
driving got out, and I offered him a pamphlet, 
which he accepted. When I asked him his thoughts 
on abortion, he gave a neutral response [citing] 
different opinions. 
 
“But when I asked him, ‘What is an abortion?’ he 
paused for a few seconds, then replied, ‘Murder.’ 
He returned to the car, spoke with the girl in the 
passenger seat, then returned to the driver’s seat, 
and smiling told me, ‘We’re going to keep it.’ 
 
“I jumped for joy, thanking God. I then gave the 
young father information about CareNet, the 
pregnancy care center just two blocks away.” 
 
Sylvia’s Choice 
 
In another case, Sylvia (not her real name), a 
distraught unmarried young woman who had been 
deserted by the father of her unborn child, was 
heading into Planned Parenthood but stopped to talk 
with veteran sidewalk counselors Jose Saenz and 
Hilda. 
 
Their wise and loving counsel persuaded Sylvia to 
choose life for her unborn child, and Hilda escorted 
her to CareNet and then to Abba’s House, the office 
of pro-life social worker Beatriz Sanchez, who 
helped Sylvia, as she has helped many young 
mothers in crisis, to learn about various community 
resources that could help her. 
 
Volunteers Save Lives 
 
Volunteers who prayed across the street from 
Planned Parenthood saved two other lives in the 
fall, Hilda learned.   
 

continued next page 
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(continued from page 3) 

40 Days for Life Saves 7 
 
One afternoon, a motorist, who turned out to be a 
nurse, stopped to thank a family that was praying. 
With tears in her eyes, she recounted that a patient 
at the clinic where she works had told her that she 
had gone to Planned Parenthood intending to have 
an abortion. 
 
When she saw people praying, however, she realized 
they were praying for her and her baby, which made 
her change her mind, leave that place of death, and 
seek a clinic where she could get the help she needed. 
 
Another volunteer family said that during their 
prayer hour Melina (not her real name), a young 
teenager scared about being pregnant, and her 
boyfriend had stopped to talk with them. Melina was 
coming to Planned Parenthood to have an ultrasound 
to confirm a home test that showed she was pregnant. 
 
After a respectful conversation about alternatives to 
abortion, the family was able to calm Melina’s fears 
and refer her to CareNet and another non-abortion 
clinic for an ultrasound. 
 

 
Volunteers saving lives at Santa Maria Planned Parenthood 

SLO Campaign Saves 3 
 
In San Luis Obispo, Katie Collins, co-leader of the 
fall 40 Days for Life campaign there, reports “three 
saves, which was powerful, wonderful.” 
 

Participants in the prayer vigil, who totaled 120, 
gathered near the driveway to Planned Parenthood 
and used a strategically parked sports utility vehicle 
festooned with the names of Tree of Life and 
LifeLine pregnancy resource centers and a collage of 
babies’ faces to help communicate the protect life 
message. 
 
The three decisions to choose life and reject abortion 
each began with lengthy discussions by volunteers 
with motorists on their way into the center. The 
drivers and any passengers then went inside briefly, 
cancelled their appointments, and then drove out. 
“Faces of concern going in” gave way to “faces of 
relief coming out,” Mrs. Collins said. 
 
She was encouraged to sense that “the community 
was much softer, more receptive, than in the past.” 
This was apparent from a “lack of negative 
comments and yelling.” Most comments in past 
years have been negative, but this year were 
favorable. “We had more thumbs up.” 

continued next page 

Santa Maria volunteer and son saving lives 
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(continued from page 4) 

40 Days for Life Saves 7 
 
The spring campaign for 40 Days for Life will take 
place Wednesday, March 5, through Sunday, April 
13. People who would like to take part in the vigils 
(or pray anytime) outside Planned Parenthood may 
get in touch with one of the Central Coast campaign 
leaders: 
 
Santa Maria – Hilda Cabal, (530) 340-1464, 
Santamaria40daysforlife@gmail.com. 
 
San Luis Obispo – Kirt and Katie Collins, (805) 
801-5680, kirt.katiecollins@gmail.com. 
 
For other areas, check “Locations” at 
www.40daysforlife.com. 
 

National Head to Speak 
at CareNet Banquet 
 
Guest speaker at CareNet Pregnancy and Resource 
Center of Santa Maria’s annual fund-raising banquet 
April 11 will be Roland Warren, president and chief 
executive officer of the national CareNet 
organization. 
 

 
Roland Warren CareNet CEO 

CareNet nationally is a network of 1200 independent 
pregnancy resource centers across North America. It 
describes itself as “a Pro Abundant Life ministry that 
empowers women and men considering abortion to 
choose life for their unborn children and find 
abundant life in Christ.” 

 
Mr. Warren became CareNet’s leader in 2012 after a 
career in the corporate world with companies such as 
IBM, PepsiCo, and Goldman Sachs, and 11 years as 
president of the National Fatherhood Initiative. 
 
He is the author of two books: Raising Sons of 
Promise: A Guide for Single Mothers of Boys, which 
draws on his experience as a boy raised in a single-
mother home; and Bad Dads of the Bible: 8 Mistakes 
Every Good Dad Can Avoid, a look at how some of 
the most revered men of the Bible made major 
fathering mistakes that all dads can learn from. 
 
He is co-host of CareNet’s podcast, “CareCast: 
CareNet on Family, Faith, and Life.” Mr. Warren is 
married to Dr. Yvette Lopez-Warren and has two 
sons, Jamin and Justin, and three grandchildren. 
 
People interested in being a table host or attending 
the banquet on Friday, April 11, at First Christian 
Church, may get in touch with CareNet of Santa 
Maria’s executive director, Christina Soltan, 
christina@carenetsm.com, or telephone the center, 
(805) 928-9285. 
 

Lompoc Center Banquet to 
Feature Legal Warrior for Life 
 
Brad Dacus, president 
and founder of the 
Pacific Justice Institute, 
based in Garden Grove, 
will speak at the 
Pregnancy and 
Parenting Support 
Center of the Santa 
Ynez Valley’s annual 
Life Banquet fundraiser 
at 6 p.m. (check-in at 
5:30 p.m.) Wednesday, 
Jan. 22, at the Hilton Garden Inn in Lompoc. 
 
Since Mr. Dacus founded the Pacific Justice Institute 
in 1997, it has grown into one of the largest Christian 
nonprofit legal defense organizations. It is dedicated 
to safeguarding faith, family, and liberty. 

 
This story continues on page 7 

Brad Dacus 
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In Grover Beach, 
LifeLine Center Adds 
Chat Line, ‘Dr. Dad’ 
 
LifeLife, the pregnancy resource center in Grover 
Beach, has been at work on three initiatives in 2024 
to reach out to potential clients, including adding 
round-the-clock chat access to a registered nurse. 
 
“Reaching clients is our No. 1 priority and giving 
them the resources they need,” says Traci Bognuda, 
LifeLine’s executive director. 
 
The new chat line builds on an innovation in 2023, 
when the center began buying Google search 
advertisements. When women (or men) in the Five 
Cities area search via Google for terms like 
“pregnancy,” “abortion,” or “abortion help,” an ad 
linking to the LifeLine website with contact 
information pops up. 
 
The ads have brought clients to the center, Mrs. 
Bognuda says. After they began, pregnancy tests at 
LifeLine rose 500%.  
 

 
Live Chat With Referrals Begins  
 
After considerable effort to iron out the details, 
LifeLine in May 2024 began offering via a link on 
its website live chat with a registered nurse 24 hours 
per day, seven days per week. The contracted 
service supplies a nurse trained to offer life-
affirming counseling on pregnancy and who can 
make an appointment for the inquirer with LifeLine. 
“Our goal is to get an appointment on the books,” 
Mrs. Bognuda says. 
 
The nurse can also offer referrals from a list of 
community resources (a “referral tree”) LifeLine 
has compiled that can help an abortion-vulnerable 
woman distraught by economic or emotional 
implications of a surprise pregnancy to choose life. 
Such resources can offer help for challenges such as 
addiction, homelessness, domestic violence, or lack 
of medical insurance. 
 
The number of nurse chats has been increasing 
about 20% each month, and about 25% of the chats 
have resulted in appointments at the center, Mrs. 
Bognuda says. 
 

continued next page 
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(continued from page 6) 
 
Dr. Dad Arrives 
 
The second new effort in 2024 for LifeLine is the Dr. 
Dad program, which began in March and has been 
gathering steam since. It supports and educates 
fathers-to-be and new fathers by linking them with 
male advocate/mentors for monthly meetings and 
supplying a six-lesson series of video lessons on 
being a good father that participants work through at 
their own pace. 
 
“Learning how to be a parent—that legacy—that’s 
what we’re trying to create,” Mrs. Bognuda says.  
 
Participation has grown since March to eight men 
and four advocates in November, and the program 
recorded its second graduate Nov. 21. Graduates are 
encouraged although not required to become 
advocate/mentors for newer participants. 
Participants also qualify for incentives such as a car 
seat or playpen and a graduation gift card. 
 
Looking Ahead 
 
The third initiative in 2024 is continuing a five-year 
plan for possible expansion that started in 2023. A 
key question, says Mrs. Bognuda: “Does the Lord 
want us to have a mobile unit or a second location 
closer to Cal Poly?” The Board of Directors is 
praying through possibilities and has commissioned 
a subcommittee to explore working with Save the 
Stork, a consultant that helps pregnancy centers 
determine the feasibility of operating mobile units. 
 
Mrs. Bognuda emphasizes that each outreach effort 
is undertaken only when the Lord brings 
confirmation through prayer. “We consistently turn 
to Him to make sure we’re on the same page,” she 
says. 
 
The new efforts also carry costs. The contracted chat 
nurse and referral tree costs about $10,000 per year, 
and the Dr. Dad program carries a price tag of $4,000 
for 24 participants. 
 
 
 

Two Fund-Raisers in 2025 
 
LifeLine has announced two fund-raising efforts for 
2025. It will begin its annual Baby Bottle Boomerang 
on Jan. 19, Sanctity of Human Life Sunday, 
distributing baby bottles through partnering churches 
to donors who can fill them with change or cash and 
return them to benefit the center. 
 
On Friday, June 27, the center will sponsor its Swing 
for Life golf tournament at Cypress Ridge Golf 
Course in Arroyo Grande. 
 
For information on any of LifeLine’s projects or 
fund-raisers, call the center at (805) 481-4987.  
Its website is www.lifelinepregnancycenter.org. 
 
 
(continued from page 5) 
 

Lompoc Center Banquet 
Features Legal Warrior for Life 
 
Mr. Dacus frequently appears as a guest on television 
news programs and is host of the newest Pacific 
Justice Institute television program, “Faith and Law,” 
which is broadcast on networks and streaming 
platforms such as SalemNOW, NRB TV, and 
American Faith. He also is host of “Brad Dacus 
Live” Monday through Thursday on 
Hischannel.com.   
 
He also is a familiar voice on radio as host of the 
“Dacus Report,” broadcast over 1000 stations, and he 
provides his succinct legal commentary, “The Legal 
Edge,” on more than 800 stations weekly. 
 
The Pregnancy and Resource Center is seeking in 
2025 to resume longer office hours with the recent 
return of Executive Director Rebecca Stitzel after 
maternity leave. For information on attending the 
banquet, using the center’s free life-affirming 
services, or volunteering, please call the center, (805) 
735-2353, or e-mail LompocPSC@gmail.com. 
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Local 
Elections 
Bring Little 
Change for 
Pro-Life 
Cause 
 
Report and 
Commentary 
By Hunter Jameson, 
Editor 
 
Although many elected officials in the Central 
Coast continued in the grip of the Culture of Death 
after the Nov. 5 election, some points of light in the 
city of Santa Maria continued to shine. 
 
When it came to congressional and state legislative 
seats in our area, the incumbents, who are all pro-
abortion Democrats, most of them members of their 
party’s Pro-Choice Caucuses, handily won re-
election. These office-holders are listed on our 
Legislator Telephone Information page. 
 
Democrats Rule Partisan Races;  
Steve Garvey Strikes Out 
 
A few of these races deserve special mention. 
Democrat U.S. Rep. Adam Schiff defeated 
Republican Steve Garvey, star first-baseman of the 
Los Angeles Dodgers of yesteryear, for the U.S. 
Senate to succeed retiring Democrat Laphonza 
Butler. Schiff was a member of the House Pro-
Choice Caucus. We were not able to determine 
Garvey’s stance on sanctity of life issues. 
 
In Assembly District 37, which covers Santa Barbara 
County and southern San Luis Obispo County, 
strongly committed pro-lifer Republican Sari 
Domingues lost to outspoken pro-abortion supporter 
incumbent Democrat Gregg Hart. 
 
In District 30, which covers northern San Luis 
Obispo County and additional areas, “100% pro-life” 

Republican Dalila Epperson lost to incumbent pro-
choice Democrat Dawn Addis. 
 
School District, Santa Maria City Results 
 
Although abortion was not a campaign issue in 
nonpartisan school board and city council elections, 
we chronicle for you the fate of declared pro-lifers 
who ran. When queried by RTLCC by e-mail 
whether they were pro-life or pro-choice, several 
candidates identified themselves as pro-life, one 
candidate as pro-choice, and the rest did not reply, 
which leaves you free to make your own judgements 
about their positions. 
 
In the Santa Maria-Bonita School District (the 
elementary school district) Area 5, pro-life candidate 
Zoraida Noratto-White fell short in her bid to unseat 
incumbent John Hollinshead, 2417 to 2085. 
 
In SMBSD Area 4, your editor, Hunter Jameson, lost 
to incumbent Ricardo Valencia, 2951 to 1186. 
 
Pro-Lifers Patino, Flores Win 
 
There was much more encouraging news from the 
city of Santa Maria. In the mayoral race, Mayor Alice 
Patino, an outstanding pro-life leader who has 
frequently spoken at our annual LifeWalk, narrowly 
defeated Diana Perez, 11,007 to 10,951, to win a 
fourth term at the city’s helm. (Your RTLCC praises 
God for this result!) 
 
Two other mayoral candidates trailed, William 
“Will” Smith with 1749 votes, and Andrew “Andy” 
Foster, 1349 votes. Foster was the only candidate 
who replied to our inquiry that he was pro-choice. 
 
There was bad and good news concerning Santa 
Maria City Council Seat No. 2. Incumbent Mike 
Cordero, a faithful pro-life attender at our LifeWalk, 
came in third, but another pro-life candidate, political 
newcomer Gloria Flores, will take his place on the 
City Council. She edged Benjamin Ortiz, who 
declined to tell us whether he was pro-life or pro-
choice. The very close results: Flores 1969, Ortiz 
1923, Cordero 1715. 
 

Hunter Jameson 
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The purpose of Right to Life of the Central Coast is 
to defend the sanctity of life at all ages and stages.  
 
We support providers of pro-life services for those in 
need, engage in life-affirming education, and fight 
for truth against societal and spiritual enemies of the 
sanctity of life. 
 
Right to Life of the Central Coast is a nonprofit 
501(c)3 pro-life organization supported by voluntary 
donations and fund-raising events. 
 
To make a tax-deductible donation, please mail your 
check to Right to Life of the Central Coast, 
431 E. Church St., #A, Santa Maria, CA 93454. 
 
Our Dick and Diane McGreevy Scholarship Fund, 
named for a couple who worked tirelessly in the 
cause of innocent life, is dedicated to assisting young 
people attend pro-life training and conferences. 
 
If you have information about pro-life activities or 
events for this newsletter or e-mail addresses of new 
subscribers, please e-mail the editor, Hunter 
Jameson, htjameson@verizon.net. 
 
Right to Life of the Central Coast is pleased to 
announce our first website has now gone live at 
www.Right2Lifecc.com. As 2025 begins, we shall be 
aiming to provide the latest information on our 
activities on the website. 
 
 
 
 
 

Points for Prayer 
 
Thank God for the birth of Jesus Christ, the Lord 
and giver of life.  
 
Thank God for the victory of pro-life candidates 
who won in the Nov. 5 election. 
 
Pray for President Trump to hear and act on 
wisdom from the Holy Spirit as he appoints 
officials in his administration and that he will set and 
they will carry out godly, pro-life policies including 
the rights of free exercise of religion and free speech. 
 
Pray for the physical safety of President Trump, Vice 
President Vance, President Biden, Vice President Harris, 
Robert F. Kennedy, Jr., and all other officeholders. 
 
Pray that the Lord 
will change as 
necessary the 
hearts of mothers, 
fathers, citizens, 
and legislators to 
honor the 
sacredness of life 
and protect unborn 
babies throughout 
the entire range 
of pregnancy. 
 
Pray for courage, 
protection, and 
success for 
individuals and 
groups, including churches and 
pregnancy resource centers, that proclaim and work to 
protect the preciousness of all human life 
formed in the image of God. 
 
Pray for an infusion of Jesus’s love to change the hearts 
of those who are indifferent to or who oppose protecting 
lives in the womb. 
 
Pray that a culture that honors life will replace a culture 
of death in California. 
 
Pray that the Holy Spirit will bring a sweeping revival 
and awakening to our country that will revive the historic 
covenant of our settlement and founding that this land will 
be devoted to biblical and godly principles at home and 
proclamation of the gospel throughout the world. 
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Coming Events in 2025 
 
January – Sanctity of Human Life Month. Contact 
your nearest pregnancy support center to arrange for 
speakers, information tables. 
 
January – White Cross Memorial Displays place 18-
inch white crosses on church lawns in memory of 
babies lost to abortion. Telephone Jon Lindgren, 
(805) 478-6359, or e-mail liferock777@gmail.com 
to volunteer to help on Jan. 4 and Jan. 11 or for more 
information. 
 
Saturday, Jan. 18 – OneLife LA 2025, “Let Us 
Stand Up Together,” assembly at noon at La Placita 
– Our Lady of the Angels Catholic Church, 535 N. 
Main St., Los Angeles, with walk beginning at 12:30 
p.m. See Pro-Life January article in this newsletter or 
visit www.OneLifeLA.org. 
 
Sunday, Jan. 19 – Sanctity of Human Life Sunday. 
For more information, see Pro-Life January article in 
this newsletter. 
 
Sunday, Jan. 19 – Annual Baby Bottle Boomerang 
benefit begins for LifeLife Pregnancy Center, Grover 
Beach. See LifeLine article in this issue. 
 
Wednesday, Jan. 22 – 2025 Life Banquet fund-
raiser for the Pregnancy & Parenting Support 
Center of Lompoc and the Santa Ynez Valley. See 
article in this issue. For information, call the 
center, (805) 735-2353. 
 
Friday, Jan. 24 – 52nd National March for Life, 
“Why We March,” Washington, D.C. 
 
Saturday, Jan. 25 – West Coast Walk for Life 2025 
in San Francisco starts at 10:45 a.m. with rally at 
Civic Center Plaza. Walk begins about 1:30 p.m. See 
Pro-Life January article in this newsletter or visit 
www.walkforlifewc.com. 
 
Sunday, Jan. 26 – Annual Barbecue for Life fund-
raiser for Right to Life of Central Coast; pick up tri-
tip lunch to go, $10, 11 a.m., Calvary Chapel, 2620 
Santa Maria Way, Santa Maria. 
 

Wednesday, March 5-Sunday, April 13 – Spring 40 
Days for Life campaign; opportunity to volunteer 
with area coordinators listed in this issue or through 
national 40 Days for Life, www.40daysforlife.com. 
 
Tuesday, March 18 – Allie Beth Stuckey, a frequent 
guest on Fox News; host of the popular BlazeTV 
podcast “Relatable,” where she analyzes culture, 
news, and politics from a biblical perspective; and 
author of the recently published Toxic Empathy: How 
Progressives Exploit Christian Compassion, will be 
guest speaker at the annual major fund-raiser for 
Network Medical Women’s Center, Granada 
Theatre, Santa Barbara. For information, call the 
center, (805) 967-9096. 
 
Friday, April 11 – Annual Fund-raiser Banquet for 
CareNet of Santa Maria. See article in this issue. To 
be a table host or for details, call the center, (805) 
928-9285. 
 
Friday, June 27 – Swing for Life, annual golf 
tournament at Cypress Ridge Golf Course, 
Arroyo Grande, benefiting LifeLine Pregnancy 
Center of Grover Beach. For information, call 
(805) 481-4987. 
 
June (date to be announced) – Santa Maria 
LifeWalk 2025 event starting at City Hall. 
 

Saluting More Prayer Warriors 
Supporting 40 Days-for-Life  
 

 
Faithful servants fighting for life, April 2024 
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Pregnancy Resource Centers  

Pregnancy resource centers provide some or all of 
these services, nearly always free of charge: 
pregnancy tests, ultrasounds, prenatal and parenting 
counseling and classes, adoption information, 
community referrals, baby and maternity clothing 
and supplies, post-abortion support. 
 
Atascadero 
Tree of Life Pregnancy Support Center, 7730 Morro 
Road, Suite 106, (805) 543-6000; 
www.treeoflifepsc.com 
 
Tree of Life Abortion Recovery Center, 7730 Morro 
Road, Suite 102, (805) 543-6000; 
www.treeoflifearc.com 
 
Grover Beach 
LifeLine Pregnancy Center, 200 S. 13th St., Suite 
105, (805) 481-4987, 
www.lifelinepregnancycenter.org 
 
Lompoc 
Pregnancy &amp; Parenting Support Center of the 
Santa Ynez Valley, 1137 N. H St., Suite K, 
(805) 735-2353, e-mail LompocPSC@gmail.com 
 
Ojai 
Life Choices Pregnancy Clinic, 1320 Maricopa Hwy, 
Suite C, (805) 646-6830, 
www.ojailifechoices.org 
 
Paso Robles 
Tree of Life Pregnancy Support Center, 211 Oak Hill 
Road, Suite 118, (805) 543-6000, 
www.treeoflifepsc.com 

 
San Luis Obispo 
Tree of Life Pregnancy Support Center, 1329 Chorro 
St., (805) 543-6000, www.treeoflifepsc.com 
 
Santa Barbara 
Network Medical Women’s Center, 185-C S. 
Patterson Ave., (805) 967-9096, 
www.networkmedical.org 
 
Santa Maria 
CareNet Pregnancy &amp; Resource Center, 201 S. 
Miller, Suite 101, (805) 928-9285, 
www.carenetsm.com 
 
Ventura 
Life Centers of Ventura County, 4601 Telephone 
Road, Suite 107, (805) 486-2721, 
www.vclifecenters.com 
 
 
Abortion Pill Reversal 
 
Abortion Pill Rescue Network, (877) 558-0333 
(anytime), www.abortionpillreversal.com 
 
 
Maternity Home 
 
Villa Majella of Santa Barbara, (805) 683-2838, 
www.villamajella.org 
 
 
Adoption Services 
 
Family Connections Christian Adoptions, 1540 
Marsh St., Suite 130, San Luis Obispo, 
(805) 542-9084, www.fcadoptions.org 
 
Lifetime Adoption Center, (800) 923-6784, 
www.LifetimeAdoption.com 
 
Adoption Network Law Center, (800) 367-2367, 
www.adoptionnetwork.com 
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Pro-Life Websites 
 
Alliance Defending Freedom www.adflegal.org 
 
American Life League www.all.org 
 
And Then There Were None www.abortionworker.com 
 
California Family Council www.californiafamily.org 
 
Californians for Life www.californiansforlife.org 
 
California Pro-Life Council www.californiaprolife.org 
 
California Right to Life www.calrighttolife.org 
 
CareNet (national) www.care-net.org 
 
Created Equal www.createdequal.org 
 
Family Research Council www.frc.org/life 
 
40 Days for Life www.40daysforlife.org 
 
Heartbeat International www.heartbeatinternational.org 
 
Life Decisions International www.fightpp.org 
 
Life Legal Defense Foundation www.lifelegal.org 
 
Life News www.lifenews.com 
 
Lutherans for Life www.lutheransforlife.org 
 
National Right to Life Committee www.nrlc.org 
 
Operation Rescue www.operationrescue.org 
 
Presbyterians Protecting Life www.ppl.org 
 
Priests for Life www.priestsforlife.org 
 
Pro-Life Action League www.prolifeaction.org 
 
Students for Life of America www.studentsforlife.org 
 
U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops www.usccb.org/prolife 
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Legislator Telephone Information  
 

 
 
 
 

Gov. Gavin Newsom 
Sacramento, (916) 445-2841  
 
Sen. Monique Limon, 21st District  
Sacramento, (916) 651-4021 
Santa Maria, (805) 346-2845  
 
Sen. John Laird, 17th District  
Sacramento, (916) 651-4017 
San Luis Obispo, (805) 549-3784  
 
Assemblywoman Dawn Addis, 30th District 
Sacramento, (916) 319-2030  
S.L.O., (805) 549-3001  
 
Assemblyman Gregg Hart, 37th District  
Sacramento, (916) 319-2037  
Santa Maria, (805) 564-1237  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

President Joseph R. Biden (until Jan. 20, 2025)  
Washington, D.C., (202) 456-1111  
 
President Donald J. Trump (from January 20, 2025) 
Check White House website 
 
Sen. Adam B. Schiff (appointed Dec. 9, 2024; 
elected term starts Jan. 3, 2025)  
D.C., (202) 224-3841 
 
Sen. Alex Padilla  
D.C., (202) 224-3553  
Los Angeles, (310) 231-4494  
Fresno, (559) 497-5109  
 
Rep. Jimmy Panetta, Dist. 19 
D.C., (202) 225-2861 
Paso Robles, (805) 400-6535 
 
Rep. Salud Carbajal, Dist. 24 
D.C., (202) 225-3601 
S.B., (805) 730-1710 
S.L.O.,  (805) 546-8348  
 
Rep. Julia Brownley, Dist. 26 
D.C., (202) 225-5811  
Oxnard, (805) 379-1779  
 
 


